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This text was transcribed from a video I found on Rumble. If you want to
listen to the video first, just scroll down to the bottom of this article. If
you find any errors or typos in my transcription, please tell me so in the
comments section below and I’ll fix it.

Speaker: Ladies and gentlemen, please stand on your feet and greet Dr. David
Martin. (Applause)

David Martin: Thank you very much. Mikki (Willis), you would you stand up,
please? Many of you know me because of the work and the brilliance of this
man and his team. And well, that’s interesting. What you don’t know, is the
speech that I’m about to give is because this man is not just behind the
camera. He’s actually a brother. And what he did to me a few months ago was
he called me and he said, “You know what?” He goes, “You presented all the
facts. You’ve been out there in front of this thing before it was a thing.”
And he goes, “But there’s something missing. And there’s something that’s
missing is your humanity. What happens when I sit close to you is one thing.
And what happens when you’re on a stage or on a camera in an interview is a
different thing.” And he goes, “You need to bring the man into this
presentation.” So the presentation that you’re hearing today is because I
have a brother who holds me accountable. Mikki, Thank you. (Applause)

COVID-19 and SARS COv2 was a coup d’etat. And let me be precise about what I
mean by that. Sedition in the United States is actually defined very simply,
by when any act is done by a conspiring party or group of parties, that its
intent is to disrupt or interrupt or overtake the government of a state or a
country. And under 18 US Code, the act of sedition was in fact, a coup d’etat
to ensure that there would not be a democracy in 2018. Okay, and I’m going to
present across the next few minutes the evidence of that. And I’m going to
end my presentation with a challenge to you. Because during my presentation,
the 30 minutes that I have, is going to cost two children their life because
of the inaction of every attorney general in America, because of the inaction
of every US attorney, and because of the inaction of every governor in this
country. But my grandfather said, Never attribute to malevolence what is
ignorance. So in the next 30 minutes, I’m giving every elected official the
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opportunity to do the right thing. And after 30 minutes, I’m not going to
give them that opportunity again. (Applause) So you got Mr. Nice Guy for 30
minutes.

Next. Now, most of you don’t know the details of all of the elements. And the
good news is I’m going to flip through these slides very quickly because the
end of the story is the important part of the story. But for those of you who
don’t know, COVID is a direct result of HIV Inc. HIV Inc. was founded in
1984. Anthony Fauci was the chief architect of HIV Inc. And his goal was to
use sexuality, and specifically homosexuality, as a way to indoctrinate
humanity into the acceptance of a universal vaccine mandate. Now,
interestingly enough, most of us didn’t take the bait. And the reason we
didn’t is because we didn’t live the lifestyles that were associated with HIV
in 1984. But cunningly, by 1986, Anthony Fauci and his team at NIAID
(National Institute of Allergy and Infectious Diseases) and his minions at
the CDC had convinced each and every one of us that maybe we’ve been in a car
accident, maybe we would get a transfusion, and maybe we would get AIDS,
which was the justification for a universal HIV vaccine in 1984. It’s gonna
get nasty because I’m going to show you some real images from 1984 just to
let you see that what I’m saying is not my imagination.

But in 1984, something happened. People realized that to accept a universal
vaccine, we needed to create a liability shield for the manufacturers of
those vaccines. And from 1984 to 1986. We actually built the first-ever
product immunity in the United States, which allowed manufacturers to kill
people with intent. And you heard what I just said, kill people with intent.
Anthony Fauci was quoted himself as saying that the ultimate killer of
pharmaceutical interventions with vaccines was the smallpox vaccine, which
killed one in every 100,000 and injured or maimed one in every 10,000. Did
you hear what I just said? Killed one in 100,000, maimed one in 10,000. And
that was something that he thought he could turn into a universal vaccine for
HIV in 1986. I don’t know what an acceptable death rate is for you people.
But an acceptable death rate for any product, anywhere in the history of
humanity in my definition, is zero! (Applause)

But then, a little dirty secret came along. Somebody at the NIH (National
Institutes of Health) said, “Hey, Tony, Cool your jets baby. We have this
drug called AZT. And we don’t want a vaccine too quickly. We want to kill
people with AIDS with AZT. So let’s run the clock on it in the state of North
Carolina…”. By the way, if you’re from North Carolina, or you’ve done
anything in North Carolina, you got tar on your heels and blood on your
hands. Because the state of North Carolina since 1986 has been brought to you
by HIV Inc.



That’s a bummer. I think I just lost the elected officials in North Carolina.
Shoot. I couldn’t even make it through a presentation.

UNC-Chapel Hill began the weaponization of Coronavirus in 1986. But by 1996
Anthony Fauci had a little plan. Coronavirus, as a model, has a very
interesting set of attractive attributes, which include this very interesting
thing called a spike protein and a couple of other binding sites where the
virus allegedly binds to the outside of the cell. And it turns out that Ralph
Baric (a professor) at the University of North Carolina Chapel Hill, was the
very first person to figure out how to take a pathogen, which used to be an
infection of the gut, gastroenteritis. For over 30 years Coronavirus was
gastroenteritis. But Ralph Baric figured out how to weaponize it and not
weaponize the virus, weaponize the spike protein. And he was the one that
figured out how to make a thing that used to hit your gut, hit your heart.
That was gain of function ladies and gentlemen, the thing that we never did,
allegedly. He did it! And in 1996, he received a grant and then a series of
grants in 1999, by Anthony Fauci to actually weaponize the Coronavirus spike
protein so it could be used as a vaccine vector with the idea that it would
be the next HIV vaccine.

That’s when I started watching this. I’ve been a locust-eating prophet in the
wilderness. (Laughter) Because my first briefing on this was in 1999. My
first intelligence briefing on this was in 2003, in a published document that
I have sitting on my desk to remind me that sometimes being right isn’t as
good as being effective. Turns out I was right in 2003. And unfortunately, I
wasn’t effective.

But Fauci ran into another problem. And in 1999 to 2002, and patented by the
University of North Carolina Chapel Hill, and conveniently in the fall of
2018, do you all remember the big Coronavirus outbreak of 2018? No, that’s
because there wasn’t one. But in an unprecedented move, the University of



North Carolina Chapel Hill was forced to sign their SARS vaccine patent from
UNC-Chapel Hill back to NIH. By the way that hasn’t been done. But they did
it in the fall of 2018. Does it feel like they were preparing for something?

Next slide. Do not read this slide. Because I used to hate professors who put
reading charts and eye exams on slides. Don’t read it with any luck, Clay
Clark can figure out how to make all of this presentation available to you.
And I hope he does because that’s what it’s for. But in 1984, we created the
vaccine nightmare, and we let Anthony Fauci have $191 billion. And you heard
the number, right, billion. We’ve been told about $3.7 million going to
China, and we’re supposed to be upset about that. How about $191 billion of
your taxpayer money that has gone to weaponize nature against humans? 191
billion, and let’s do the little walk-through, shall we? 1984 we invent the
vaccines for HIV, which led to death and permanent disability to over 50% of
the participants. But that was okay because they were gay. That was okay. It
gets worse. Okay. 2001 you remember the anthrax scare the domestic terrorism
scare? Did anybody know that the US military in the spring of 2001 ordered
300 million doses of Ciprofloxacin? 300 million doses. Now we have a pretty
compelling army in this country. But with all due respect, 300 million sounds
like every citizen in America, it doesn’t sound like every member of the US
military. And how is it that at least five months before anthrax was
released, we ordered 300 million doses of the treatment called Ciprofloxacin?
And from – oh that’s right – a German company called Bear.

That’s by the way when I started busting these stories because it turns out
that this wasn’t the only pathogen that was being developed by the Department
of Defense. And it was interesting because in the early 2000s, I started
seeing Coronavirus show up in a bunch of DARPA contracts and a bunch of DOD
contracts and I’m sitting there going, why would we be doing that? Why would
we be taking a thing which was for dogs and porcine – that’s pigs by the way,
that’s a scientific term for pigs. Think bacon and you got it. Pigs and
various other vertebrates? Why would we suddenly be trying to weaponize that
and make it hit human lung epithelial cells and human cardiac cells? Why
would we be doing that? And why would the Defense Department be doing that?
Is that where you expect to go to kind of get your kind of basic treatment
programs? NO!! And you don’t go there? Because it sounds like a weapon system
if it’s being funded by billions of dollars of Defense Department black
contracts, doesn’t it? Or is that Dave the conspiracy theorist?

Well, let’s jump into my favorite 2016 protocol, the AMP (Antibody Mediated
Prevention) protocol. The AMP protocol has a line that I absolutely love.
This was when we decided to let the University of North Carolina Chapel Hill
develop the HIV vaccine. And it turns out that read what they said about this
protocol, it will take place in sites, 24 sites in Brazil, Peru, and the
United States and will enroll 2700 men and transgender people who have sex
with men. What?! That’s by the way straight out of the protocol.

If you don’t believe what I say about the fact that Fauci has no concern for
human life, but is more than happy to kill people who most people think
shouldn’t live anyhow, guess what happens? We start introducing the camel’s
nose under the tent and we start saying it’s okay to kill people in the
advancement of science. Now listen, people listen carefully. I am not
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advocating for any lifestyle. But what I am saying is that when you’ve
decided that you’re playing God and that there is a person by any
designation, that doesn’t deserve to live, you left humanity! (Applause)
Period! If any of you see my wife, you know, I’m very heterosexual and very
happy. (Laughter) But that doesn’t justify making a determination that
somebody who doesn’t share my values is worth killing in the name of HIV Inc.
(Applause) Let’s be clear on that. And then 2016 2019. And by the way, look
at 2019, the hepatitis C vaccine, which guess what has to do with yet another
sexual context story that they tried to turn into, they were killing people
that are promiscuous, and usually gay and promiscuous, so we don’t care about
that. I’d love for some of the bleeding hearts left to actually realize that
they’re the ones celebrating the execution of the people who they allegedly
represent. I think that would be a very interesting proposition. Because
maybe somewhere along the line, we should actually go back to 1984. And look
at the ghost of Anthony Fauci in this slide, by the way, if you see this
slide that’s on the screen, what you’ll see is 1984 Anthony Fauci, no
kidding. That’s what he looked like in 1984. He still looked like that center
from the high school basketball team.

What?! I’m going to tell you if I had to bet on a basketball team, and I knew
that Anthony Fauci was the captain of that team in high school, I bet against
him. And guess what, I’d bet against him now, too, because the dirty little
secret is he actually made the statement, “it is quite possible. In fact,
it’s invariable that we will develop a vaccine for AIDS.” Now, you know,
sometimes there are things called Freudian slips, people say things and they
didn’t mean to say it. So I want to give him credit. He probably misspoke. He
probably meant to say it’s inevitable that we’ll do it. But he didn’t say
that. He said, it’s invariable that we do it. And it turns out that if you
look at the definition of the word invariable, you know what it means? “I’m
never going to stop doing a thing”. Ah oh! You think we’re talking about a
COVID vaccine right now. No. We’re still talking about Anthony Fauci’s
fantasy of an AIDS vaccine. Don’t make a mistake by being fooled.

Next slide. Here’s the problem. 1984. He had an epic fail. He tried to make
an AIDS vaccine, it didn’t work. In 2005 he tried to do H1N1, an epic fail,
people died, it didn’t work, people didn’t roll up their sleeves, epic fail.
And then a bummer of an opportunity came along. In 2018 we actually did have
an influenza pandemic. We had a lot of people that died. And guess what we
didn’t do. We didn’t shut down countries. We didn’t shut down borders. We
didn’t shut down schools or churches or anything else. We just let people
die. And it was seen inside of NIAID as a lost opportunity. Dead people was a
lost opportunity. So what he did was he figured out something and he gave the
University of North Carolina Chapel Hill a grant to create a pathogen. So
that we could actually get, and I’m quoting, “the public to accept the need
for a pan coronavirus vaccine. We need the media to create the hype to get to
the real issues. We need to use that hype to our advantage. Investors will
follow if they see profit at the end of the process.”



That’s a quote, National Academy of Sciences, Peter Daszak 2015, published in
February 2016, Proceedings of the National Academy of Sciences. This was not
a public health problem. This was a biowarfare act of domestic terrorism
meted out on the citizens of the United States and the people of the world.
And it was not a lab leak from China. It was not a lab leak from anywhere. It
was an intentional weaponization of the spike protein, and it is murder and
we will call it what it is. (Applause) It was murder then, and it’s
premeditated murder. And we have to be clear on the fact. In fact, never use
the word vaccine again. That’s like saying that a gun is a propellant of
copper. No, it isn’t. It’s a gun. Call it what it is. Next slide.

And here’s where it gets nasty. You guys know the guy on the right. What you
don’t know is the guy on the left. And here’s the story you don’t know about
the guy on the left. The guy on the left is Alex Azar. Now, what you don’t
know about the guy on the left is the guy in the portrait further to the left
is even a bigger problem, Henry Waxman. Henry Waxman the patron saint of
caring about health, who was the one that made sure every pharmaceutical
company got a shield of liability so they could never be held accountable.
That Henry Waxman had a very interesting guy appointed by Trump in 2017, Alex
Azar, Director of the Department of Health and Human Services. What Trump
didn’t know, what you didn’t know, what most of America didn’t know was Alex
Azar was an executive, not a physician, an executive at Eli Lilly. And at the
time of his appointment, he happened to be under investigation for price-
fixing diabetes drugs in Mexico. Hmm hmm. In fact, during his now found to be
collusion and racketeering and price fixing an antitrust violation, which
turned out to be, held to be, exactly what I just said. While he was actually
trying to deflect attention from the racketeering that he was doing by price-
fixing insulin in Mexico, he actually made President Trump sign an order.
That was the execution order for Americans. And President Trump was advised
by appointed individuals who never told him the facts. This ladies and
gentlemen was treason. This was treason. And anybody who wants to point the



finger at Donald Trump, the best you can do is say he was subjected to
corruption and maliciousness and treason and traders within his circle.
That’s true. But when he signed this, he did not know the cost. He did not
know. And the persons who did know was the lobby, the pharma lobby, the
single largest donor in US history to political campaigns. They were the
puppets that actually put that paper in front of Donald Trump. And Alex Azar
was the executive responsible for the death and destruction of America. And
you have not even heard his name. Because criminals like to put other people
upfront. Well, they hide in the shadows. Well, guess what, we’re not going to
let happen today. A lobbyist turned executive, turned architect of oh my
gosh, under the Bush administration, Alex Azar was the one who also came up
with the prep Act, which actually shielded companies from liability in the
event of a national emergency. Alex Azar is the perpetrator of the largest
genocide this country has ever seen. And you do not know his name. But that
just changed today. (Applause)

Oops, that was my out-loud voice. And it turns out, he’s the boss of Anthony
Fauci. He’s the boss of CDC. He’s the boss of NIAID. He’s the boss of NIH
(National Institutes of Health). He’s the boss of the FDA. And guess what?
He’s the first guy that the FBI should cuff, lock up, and put in prison for
the rest of his life! (Applause) That’s our target. And don’t think I’m
actually advocating justice for the sake of justice. I’m advocating justice,
because the minute we actually have the first felony conviction, the first
time the emergency use authorization vanishes, because it turns out the
emergency use authorization cannot stand if the basis of it was a felony. And
that’s written into the law. We have one focus. We have one silver bullet.
And I am waiting for one AG (Attorney General) in this country to stand up
and be accountable for the lives that are being lost because well, I’m
talking, two children died because they’re being murdered by a collusion
racket. Which is like having Al Capone drive through the streets of Chicago
and shoot into a school. You wouldn’t sit for that but you have sat for this.
Well, guess what? Not after this. From now on every hour that you do not
follow the instructions I have at the end of this speech, for every hour that
you don’t take action, another two children die. And I want you to go to bed
tonight asking yourself, did you pay attention? Or Are you cool with two kids
dying every hour? I want you to sleep on that. I want you to sleep with that.
Because on my watch, that ain’t gonna happen.

Now I may be David and I may have a couple of river stones, which I’m going
to share with you. And we got a Goliath that we got to work with. That’s
okay. But let’s do the next slide because I got a punch line. And I’m going
to get on schedule, in fact ahead of schedule. I’m going to end early to
respect the next speakers. So here we go. That slide. Here’s the deal, guys,
you’re going to share this slide, so I don’t have to talk about it right?
We’re going to figure out a way to share the slide. Awesome. So you don’t, I
don’t have to talk about it. Because I do have to talk about this.

There are two websites right now by any grace of God in the next five minutes
or 10 minutes or hour, there’s gonna be 100 websites like this, because what
I conveniently did for every attorney general for every US Attorney for every
law enforcement agent in this country, what I did was I went ahead and



drafted the indictment notice. (Applause) The United States of America v. And
let’s read it out because that’s all the time I have.

United States of America V

Alex Azar defendant
Anthony Fauci, defendant
Peter Daszak, defendant
Ralph Baric, defendant
FDA, defendant
CDC defendant
NIAID, defendant
Moderna defendant
Pfizer defendant

We are going to do the following, you’re going to go to that website,
DavidMartin.world or fullyliveacademy.com, there’s a button that says AG
document, you are going to print that document and you’re going to deliver it
to every attorney general in every state, you’re going to deliver it to every
US attorney, you are going to put them on notice that from this day forward,
and literally from this minute forward, every death is on their hands,
because they can do something about it. And they have chosen now four times
in four meetings, they have chosen to say, “Dave, this is a political, not a
legal issue.” And that’s a quote from AGs offices. Make it a legal issue. And
if they haven’t made it a legal issue, if you haven’t heard that an AG met
with me, make it a political issue next year. Because this is our country,
these are our children, and we will not let them die on our watch. (Applause)

Ladies and gentlemen, we the people can do something. You now are entrusted
with much. And to quote that beautiful narrative in the Gospels. When you
have been entrusted with much even more is required. Guess what? I just gave
you the river stones. There’s an eight-count indictment, all felonies, all
punishable by up to 99 years in prison, and up to $100 million, fine. And,
and I’m going to tell you today that anybody who works with me on this case
has to agree to the following. All of the proceeds that we get from the
collections of this lawsuit, and I mean, all of them are going to go to a
Vaccine Injury Fund that does not require anyone to prove that the vaccine
did anything. Because it turns out that every mother, every father that has a
vaccination injured child, whether it was caused by it or associated with it,
those people need our help. And every dollar that is ever collected is going
to go to make sure that we the people honor the fact that real humans have
suffered under the hands of a colluding set of conspirators who now it’s on
us to make sure go away forever.

Ladies and gentlemen, you can do it. And today, right after this speech,
Mikki Willis and I are going to go back to the booth up there. And we are
going to sign books together. So the Plandemic books if you want them, MiKki
and I’ll be back there. We’ll be happy to sign your books. And listen people,
we can do this together. You now have been entrusted with much, even more is
required. Thank you very much. God bless you.

https://www.davidmartin.world/
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COVID-19 mRNA Injections are Legally
Not Vaccines! – By Dr. David E. Martin

This is a talk by David E. Martin Ph.D. He is the developer of several
innovation-based quantitative indices of public equities and the founder of
the Purple Bridge Funds and M-CAM International. He has worked closely with
the United States Congress and numerous trade and financial regulatory
agencies in the United States. Dr. Martin is also a Batten Fellow at the
University of Virginia’s Darden Graduate School of Business Administration.
(Quoted from
https://z3news.com/w/david-martin-presents-evidence-corona-virus-manmade/ )

Transcript of David Martin’s talk

(Dr. Martin:) January 11, 2021, at least got the date, right? We’re not in
December anymore.

Today, hey, by the way, thanks, everybody, for the last six weeks that that
series has been shared a lot, we’ve gotten a lot of great feedback. So thank
you, everybody, who has been a huge part of our six-week series on the
integral accounting view of what’s next. That’s been a really wonderful
experience. Today, we’re diving back into some really important stuff. And
there are a number of you who have been asking questions about the status of
legal proceedings, and so forth. And, and today, I’m going to give give you a
little window into a couple of the approaches that are going on in various
lawsuits. We’re not commenting specifically on lawsuits right now that are
active and pending simply because that’s just not an appropriate thing to do.
Other than to say, there are active and pending cases.

But today is a really weird one, people. And I have to say, you know, back in
the early 1990s, I was doing clinical trials at the University of Virginia
medical school. And I happened to be working in a very controversial medical
technology area called electromagnetic field therapy or EMF. And
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historically, I mean, if you go back for decades, there’s been all kinds of
disputes around whether or not that technology works or not.

And so we were doing a multi-center clinical trial for a Japanese company.
And I became very aware of 15 US Code Section 41, which is part of the
Federal Trade Commission Act, that specifically has to do with advertising
that a product or service can prevent, treat or cure human disease unless you
possess competent, reliable scientific evidence, including when appropriate,
well-controlled human clinical studies substantiating that the claims are
true at the time they’re made. So there’s a rule under the Federal Trade
Commission Act, and it has been used to shut down alternative medicine for
years like you know, people who have been naturopaths, people who have been
chiropractors, people who have been in any of the what are considered to be
kind of alternative medical spaces have become very familiar with this,
because it’s the way the Federal Trade Commission shuts people down.
confiscates materials, confiscates businesses, does some really egregious
acts. And it occurred to me that no one seems to be talking about this when
it comes to what is being promoted in the current regime!

And so, I thought, we’re going to take a look into 15 US Code Section 41
today. And the reason for this is twofold. Number one is because it’s
important. Number two, is because I think that we need to call out a very
important thing. So there’s a part of the Federal Trade Commission Act, which
also has to do with what’s called deceptive labeling practices. It’s when you
use terms or phrases or words where you know that you are using them with an
intent to deceive, deceptive medical practices. And so today, we’re going to
take apart a couple of the deceptive medical practices, and suggest that if
any of you, and this is now a specific challenge, people, listen, we’ve been
doing 39 of these videos.

Somebody who’s watching this video knows an elected official, somebody
watching this video knows a prosecutor, whether that’s a US Attorney, whether
that’s an Attorney General in a state, somebody in the viewing of this video
knows somebody who needs to listen to this video. And I’m going to really
encourage you to share this, because it’s actually super important. Listen,
if this law can be applied to shut down people of goodwill, who are trying to
help other people, it certainly should be equally applied when we know
deceptive medical practices are being done in the name of public health. And
we’re going to get to that.

But Kim, let’s start off with both of us worked in hospitals. Both of us
worked in medical centers. As a condition of employment, you had to have
shots, right?

(Kim:) Yeah, definitely had to have shots that have hep B and a few others.
That was a bit way back in the day. But yeah, we had to have, all of us had
to have as to be a nurse. You had to have shots done.

(Dr. Martin:) Yeah, I mean, at the Medical Center at the University of
Virginia, you know, hep B was a standard. If you didn’t have heb B, you know,
you had no patient interaction. How about when you were in your own business?



(Kim:) No, not when I was running my own business, because I wasn’t employed
by a hospital. I did my own assessments of my own group of nurses. And we
didn’t have to because I was the boss.

(Dr. Martin:) Yeah. But there are people. I mean, let’s be really clear.
There are people for whom vaccines and various medical measures are a
requirement for employment. And that’s a really interesting problem where you
get forced into doing something, and that made me think. Somethings troubled
me. And the thing that’s troubled me is that both Pfizer and Moderna have
been promoting what they call a “vaccine”.

Now, for those of you who don’t really think about it, you have thought about
it, because the public thinks that when you say vaccine, one of at least two
things is happening. First is, whatever you’re getting is going to keep you
from being infected by some sort of pathogen. So that’s assumption number
one. Assumption number two, is that somehow or another, if you get that
vaccine, somehow you’re doing your public health bit to make sure that you
don’t transmit it to other people, right? Am I going out on a limb here? The
word “vaccine” kind of means that.

And let’s let’s go back in history a little bit, shall we? Let’s go back to
1905, to the very, very, very, very, very famous Jacobson case in
Massachusetts (Jacobson v. Massachusetts Ref:
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Jacobson_v._Massachusetts), the Supreme Court
1905. And I’m going to read the quote, because I think it’s important,

“This Court has more than once recognized as a fundamental principle, that
persons and property are subjected to all kinds of restraints and burdens in
order to secure the general comfort, health, and prosperity of a state.”

So what the Supreme Court and Jacobson said was that the police powers the
public health powers were legitimate if they secured the general comfort,
health and prosperity of the state. That implies that the individual benefit
is superseded by a collective benefit, that somehow or another, the
individual is not the point when it comes to public health laws, it’s about
the community, which would then suggest that to meet a vaccine public health
standard, and quite frankly, a vaccine public health definition, something
about either you are immune from getting a pathogen or and potentially and,
you are not going to transmit the pathogen, must be part of what lives inside
that definition. That couldn’t be more straightforward than the Supreme Court
of the United States in 1905, which, by the way, happens to be a decision
that I have yet to even meet many attorneys who have bothered reading it.
They talk about vaccine litigation. But I haven’t heard many that can
actually quote the majority opinion out of Jacobson, which is a very
dangerous problem that we have.

But here’s where it gets more interesting. So when Moderna was started, and
if you go back and look at their SEC filings, and we’ve gone through all
their SEC filings, they make a point of saying that their technology is a
gene therapy technology, gene therapy technology, you’ll notice that they
don’t say vaccination, they actually say gene therapy technology. And it was
set up to be a cancer treatment. So this is gene therapy, chemotherapy.



Now, let’s just stop for a minute. Let’s just ask the question. If Anthony
Fauci got up and said to everybody, “Hey, we want you to take chemotherapy
for the disease that you may or may not ever have.” There wouldn’t be a
single person raising their hand, the prophylactic chemotherapy, you wouldn’t
be doing it. You know why you wouldn’t be doing it? Because it’s a dumb idea,
that’s why you wouldn’t be doing it. And, States wouldn’t be able to mandate
it and employers wouldn’t be able to mandate it, no employer would be able to
mandate a chemotherapy for a disease that you don’t have. That would not be a
legal thing to do. But they called their technology, gene therapy technology.
They made a big point of saying that this was not investigational new drugs,
this was gene therapy technology. This belonged in the Center for Biologics,
potentially even the CDRH, the Center for Device and Radiological Health,
because let’s think about what they actually do. And by the way, this is
super important. All the references are going to be in this video on the
YouTube channel. And I’m going to put a bunch of the references actually, in
the comments section on Facebook Live so that you can go see this yourself.

But what they’re doing is they’re putting together a synthetic fragment of
nucleic acid, it’s not mRNA. It’s not natural. It’s not even a natural
component of a fragment. It’s a synthetic fragment, it’s a technology
embedded within a fat carrier, a peg carrier, and that is being introduced
into the cell not to induce a immunity from infection with a SARS COVID
virus, and it’s not to block transmission of it. It’s actually to lessen
symptoms associated with the S1 spike protein, not even the virus itself. So
it gets better and or worse, depending on your point of view. The fact of the
matter is this thing is actually not a vaccination.

Now, why would I say it’s not a vaccination? People go, “Dave? Why would you
say it’s not a vaccination?” Well, let’s look at the legal standard for what
a vaccination is. And let’s start with the Center for Disease Control’s own
definitions, why not start with the people who run the racket?

Two important operative definitions: Immunity is protection from an
infectious disease, protection from an infectious disease. If you are immune
to a disease, you can be exposed to it without becoming infected. Now, by
definition, neither Pfizer nor Moderna even claims that to be the case.
That’s straight-up, not their definition. So immunity, you can be exposed to
a pathogen infectious disease without becoming infected. Not only is that not
the case, we’re going to get to this in a minute, but in their clinical
trials, they specifically say they’re not going to test that. So stay with me
on that.

And then the CDC says a vaccine is a product that stimulates a person’s
immune system to produce immunity, see the definition above, to a specific
disease protecting the person from that disease. And then it says vaccines
are usually administered through needle injections, but also can be
administered by mouth and sprayed in the nose. Now, that’s the CDC.

So let’s just stipulate for the sake of this conversation, that the CDC his
own definition, and what Pfizer and Moderna are doing, do not match.

And by the way, you should be thinking somewhere in this video, hold on a



second. If this isn’t a vaccine, why are they calling it a vaccine? That’s a
question. You should be thinking in your head because we’re going to come to
that in a second.

But I thought, okay, CDC, CDC is not the law. CDC is an expression of an
agency, empowered by the law, but it’s actually not the law. So why don’t we
actually look at the laws where vaccine has been defined? And it turns out,
that’s a much harder exercise than you would think. Because vaccine The term
is actually not a legally defined term in an enormous number of statutes that
govern vaccines, which is actually a really interesting thing. But let’s look
at some examples. And I just pulled a couple examples from the Iowa code.
Vaccine, and I’m quoting means a specially prepared antigen administered to a
person for the purpose of providing immunity.

Immunity once again, the operative definition, which is to say that when
exposed to a pathogen, you are not susceptible. That’s the Iowa code. How
about Washington State? You know, the State that has been absolutely
tyrannical and all of its interventions around Coronavirus, allegedly the
birthplace of the US experience with Coronavirus, State of Washington.
Vaccine legally defined term now, this is in the statute, means a preparation
of a killed or attenuated living microorganism or fraction thereof, just Just
stop right there, vaccine means a preparation of a killed or attenuated
living microorganism. Stop right there. And mRNA synthetically developed by
Moderna and Pfizer do not meet this definition.bOr a fraction thereof, it’s
not a fraction of a living thing or a killed thing, because it’s neither
living nor killed. They are explicitly synthetic gene therapies. They are not
vaccines as defined by the statute that upon administration stimulates
immunity. There we have it, again, that stimulates immunity, meaning that you
do not get a thing when exposed to that pathogen, right? That protects us
against disease and is approved by the Federal Food and Drug Administration
and safe and effective. Now, that’s the State of Washington statute. And by
the way across the board, that’s the definition of vaccine, which means
immunity is a defined term vaccine is a defined term.

But here comes a really big problem. The big problem is that if we look at
the clinical trials that were approved for what was called the SARS-CoV2
COVID-19 vaccine program under the operation warp speed, listen very
carefully to what the primary endpoint is.

The primary endpoint is the prevention of symptomatic COVID-19 disease. Now,
let’s pause and unpack that starting with COVID 19 disease.

As you all know, if you’ve been watching this show at all, you know that in
February, the World Health Organization, and the CDC and the Department of
Health and Human Services made a very clear distinction. They wanted to make
sure that COVID-19, which was a series of clinical symptoms, which included
things like fever, muscle pain, aches, loss of smell, certain radiologic
findings in the lungs, a whole host of things, there’s a laundry list of
things that all got subsumed within this thing called COVID-19, which by the
way, has been now redefined as to pick which is pneumonia, influenza COVID,
as a combined set of things so that we can catch more people allegedly dying
of this thing. But COVID-19 disease is actually not a disease, it is a set of



symptoms.

And they were very clear on this, by the way. They tried to make a causal
statement, they tried to say sorry, COV2 causes COVID-19. But then there was
a tiny problem. Most of the people who tested positive using the RT PCR
method had no clinical presentation, which means you can’t make a causal
statement. You can’t say the virus causes a disease, because unfortunately,
most people with a positive PCR test for a fragment of what was called SARS-
CoV-2, didn’t have any problem. In fact, well over 80% had no problem. Which
then leads us to the question of, okay, so we can’t say it’s causal, but it’s
more problematic than this, the primary endpoint for the vaccine trial was
actually not a vaccine endpoint.

A vaccine endpoint has to do with immunity. And a vaccine endpoint has to do
with transmissibility. And neither of those were measured, and it gets worse.

And I’m quoting right now straight out of Moderna’s own statement. “Key
secondary endpoints include prevention of severe COVID-19 disease, and
prevention of infection by SARS-CoV-2.” But here comes a tiny little problem.
By their own admission in their clinical study, it was and I’m quoting,
“impractical to measure infection.” That’s right, you heard me correctly.
It’s impractical to measure infection. So there is no evidence inside the
phase three clinical trials, that any of the gene therapy had anything to do
with the infection or not of SARS-CoV-2.

You cannot have a vaccination. It’s not under the legal definition of
vaccination, you cannot have a vaccination. That is in fact, not meeting
either an immune or a transmission standard. And their clinical trial was set
up specifically so that it could not measure either of those things.

And then, let’s quote, shall we, from The New England Journal of Medicine,
and from The Lancet . And this is October, and this is December respectively.
And I’m just going to go ahead and read this quote:

“At the time of this writing, no correlate of protection from SARS-CoV-2 has
been established.” (Ref: https://www.nejm.org/doi/full/10.1056/NEJMoa2028436)

Maybe you misheard what I just said. As of this writing, no correlative
protection for SARS-CoV-2 has been established. In other words, not a shred
of evidence from the clinical trials said anything about protection from
infection with SARS-CoV-2, which means every single person who has value
signaled their vaccination because they’re doing their part not to be
infected with SARS-CoV-2, and not to get COVID-19, newsflash, you have been
violating the Federal Trade Commission Act by deceptive practices. You’ve
been telling people that there is a protection that the data itself does not
afford. But maybe that was just one report. So why don’t I read from the
second report? And I quote, and this is the Lancet and New England Journal of
Medicine, quote,

“No existing vaccines have been shown to be effective against infection with
any betacoronavirus, the family that includes SARS-CoV-2, which causes
Covid-19.” (Ref: https://www.nejm.org/doi/full/10.1056/NEJMe2034717)

https://www.thelancet.com/journals/lancet/article/PIIS0140-6736(20)31482-3/fulltext


People, this isn’t my opinion, this is not me selectively choosing to take a
spin on facts. This is in fact, fact. Which then begs the question, Kim. What
would motivate Pfizer and Moderna and more importantly felonious Fauci, the
unsavory, what would motivate them and CDC and others to lie to the American
people about this being a vaccine, because vaccines in the ordinary course of
the use of that term, invokes within the listener, a presumption of
protection against infection, and protection against transmission, neither of
which have been established at all? Why would they use the term vaccine?

And here’s where we have to depart from the facts. And we have to go into
conjecture because that’s the only thing we have available to us. As recently
as 2018, Moderna was insisting that they were not making vaccinations, they
were insisting that this is gene therapy technology, and it was cutting edge
and it was all this kind of nonsense. And suddenly, courtesy of SARS-CoV-2,
it suddenly became a vaccine company. It wasn’t a vaccine company before.
It’s not a vaccine company now, it’s a gene therapy technology company with
an unproven gene therapy. That’s what it is.

So when asked to ask the question, okay, so why, why do we keep hearing about
vaccines? Ah, well, here’s the reason I think we keep hearing about vaccines.
And once again, my opinion here, people, this is not based on information
that I have readily available, but it is my opinion. I think that if Anthony
Fauci if Moderna and Pfizer, and others, public health authorities around the
country and around the world, actually called this gene therapy chemotherapy,
number one, people wouldn’t want to take it. And they wouldn’t want to take
it for a good reason. Because experimental gene therapy is a bad idea, no
matter who it is, no matter what it is, no matter where it is. Experimental
gene therapy should not be relentlessly and recklessly distributed to a
population, that shouldn’t happen. So that’s number one.

But number two is the 1986 liability exclusion. And this is what I think it
really is. See, as long as Mr. Alex M. Azhar, the director or the Secretary
of Department of Health and Human Services, as long as Alex Azhar keeps the
state of emergency going, as long as every governor and every mayor and every
unelected official keeps the state of emergency going under emergency use
authorization rules, liability is a shield that’s afforded to people like
Pfizer and Moderna and others. So they’re making billions of dollars on the
back of something for which they have no liability. But, if this was not a
vaccine, then all a sudden the liability shield would vanish, because there
is not a liability shield under the 1986 Act for a medical countermeasure
that is gene therapy.

Which means we’re probably having governors, and the Health and Human
Services and CDC and others, maintaining the illusion of a state of emergency
not because there’s a state of emergency. They’re maintaining it, because it
maintains the illusion of the liability shield. Remember that if you
suspended the state of emergency today, like, I don’t know, if you’re the
governor of South Dakota, and you ever have anybody who remotely cares about
this matter, listening to this video, lift the state of emergency because on
the day you do it, RT PCR can’t be used. Because RT PCR is not a diagnostic,
it has never been approved, and it does not and cannot diagnose and treat a
disease, which means every time Bloomberg, Gates Foundation and Zuckerberg



foundation COVID-19 dashboard reports that there is a another case of
COVID-19 because of a positive RT PCR test, they are violating the 15 US code
Federal Trade Commission Act. You cannot diagnose a thing that cannot
diagnose the thing. That’s a misrepresentation. That is a deceptive practice
under the Federal Trade Commission Act. And they’re liable for deceptive
practices. Because it turns out, you do not have a waiver of liability under
deceptive practices, even in a state of emergency.

So maybe the reason why they’re calling it a vaccine is because they can
count on the fact that neither you nor I will ever have this video, you and I
will never do this independent inquiry you and I will never ask the question,
is it possible that the entirety of what operation warp speed was, was
nothing but propaganda? Which leads me to my conclusion.

Some of you know this, some of you don’t. But operation warp speed has a
middleman. And the middleman is a company called at ATI, a defense contractor
out of North Carolina. And it turns out that that defense contractor is the
one that clears the billions of dollars of orders for vaccines. And that
defense contractor is the one that then is supposed to be controlling the
rollout of the vaccines, which has been a total train wreck, even setting
aside all of the ethical, legal moral obligations of the things that we just
talked about. But ATI also has another contract, also with the Department of
Defense, and other government agencies, and that contract is for propaganda
and misinformation.

“Hold on a minute! You mean that the company that actually got the contract
to officially manipulate public media to officially convey the propaganda of
the United States government, you mean that company is also the company in
charge of operation warp speed, Dave? Is that what you’re saying?” And the
answer is, you got it! That’s exactly what I’m saying. This thing does not
stink like rotten fish because I’m making up some sort of stench. It stinks
like rotten fish because it is rotten fish. That’s why it smells of rotten
fish.

So listen, this is a pretty straightforward situation. You’re being lied to.
Your own government is violating its own laws. 15 US code is not my
interpretation. They have thrown this book at more people than I can count.
They have shut down practitioners around the country, time and time again for
violating what are called deceptive practices and medical claims. Guess what?
They’re doing exactly that thing. Right now.

You need to send this video to your US Attorney in your state. You need to
send this to your attorney general in your state. You need to actually do
something with this video. Don’t just share it among your friends don’t
preach to the converted. This is a violation of federal statutes perpetrated
by defense contractors by gene therapy companies, not vaccine manufacturers,
by gene therapy companies who are doing experimental trials and doing them
under deceptive medical practices. That’s what this is.

And by the way, every statement that I have made before I went to my opinion,
and my opinion is pretty grounded, because if you really examine why I think
that the liability shield is the point, look at how many times the Department



of Defense wanted to confirm that they were shielded under the immunity act
of the emergency use authorization. They would not play this game if they
didn’t get the liability shield. And that liability shield came from the
emergency use authorization.

So we’re very, very, very desperately in need right now as a civilization to
make sure we interrupt this. And the reason is because real people are being
harmed. Real people are actually having significant side effects. Some people
may in fact be dying. The doctor in Florida, who two weeks after receiving
the vaccine, dropped over dead, very healthy guy, a couple days after he got
the vaccine started having splotches and blotches and everything else, and
then at the end of two weeks died, his death is being investigated, are you
ready for this? By the CDC and by Pfizer! That’s like asking a bank robber to
investigate their own bank heist. It is beyond insane people. And it’s time
for each one of you not to just like this, not to just share this, but send
it to law enforcement in your state, because somebody somewhere out there in
these 50 states is going to actually care about following the law. Somebody
is, or this is not America. It’s on you. Do something with this. I’m doing
the work. You can help me carry the burden. So make sure you share this and
we’ll see you again next week. Thanks very much.

The Top Ten Most Evil People In 2020 –
By Dr. Chuck Baldwin

The Top Most Evil People In 2020: Bill Gates, Anthony Fauci, Big Tech CEOs,
Mainstream Media, King Salman bin Abdulaziz Al Saud and Prince Mohammad Bin
Salman Al Saud, Benjamin Netanyahu and Zionist Israel, Joe Biden, Donald
Trump, George Soros and Sheldon Adelson, the US Congress.

https://www.jamesjpn.net/politics/the-top-ten-most-evil-people-in-2020-by-dr-chuck-baldwin/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/politics/the-top-ten-most-evil-people-in-2020-by-dr-chuck-baldwin/


Bill Gates’ Plan to Vaccinate the
World

Bill Gates is pushing everyone to get vaccinated for Covid so he can make
more money. He owns much stock in pharmaceutical companies.

Plandemic – Dr. Judy Mikovits
Interview Exposing Corruption in the
Academic Community

This article is the text from a YouTube that is now banned. It was entitled,

Plandemic The Movie – What you’re not being told about Dr. Fauci – Dr. Judy
Mikovits, PhD Interview

I extracted the text with an on-line Youtube text extractor, downloaded the
Youtube, and then proofread the text adding punctuation, formatting,
paragraph breaks, capitalization, and correcting words and spelling. I’m sure
it’s not perfect but it’s certainly more than good enough for you to
understand clearly Dr. Mikovits’ message. If you find any errors, I will be
more than happy to correct them if you tell me about them. You can write in

https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/bill-gates-plan-to-vaccinate-the-world/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/bill-gates-plan-to-vaccinate-the-world/
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https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/plandemic-the-movie-what-youre-not-being-told-about-dr-fauci-by-dr-judy-mikovits-phd/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/plandemic-the-movie-what-youre-not-being-told-about-dr-fauci-by-dr-judy-mikovits-phd/


the comment section below the article.

The interviewer, Mikki Willis, is a former model and actor and filmmaker.
Willis, a married father of two, has been a filmmaker for two decades and
started his own production company in 2001. He has also been a parent-
advocate and supporter of many charitable causes.

I found that Bitchute dot com is still hosting the Plandemic video. I figured
out how to embed it in this web article. At the time of this post, it’s still
live. But even if the video is one day removed from Bitchute, as long I am
not removed from this life, the text below the video will stay.

(Mikki Willis:) Dr. Judy Mikovits has been called one of the most
accomplished scientists of her generation. Her 1991 doctoral thesis
revolutionized the treatment of HIV/Aids. At the height of her career, Dr.
Mikovits published a blockbuster article in the journal, Science. The
controversial article sent shockwaves to the scientific community, as it
revealed that the common use of animal and human fetal tissues were
unleashing devastating plagues of chronic diseases.

For exposing their deadly secrets, the minions of Big Pharma waged war on Dr.
Mikovits, destroying her good name, career, and personal life. Now as the
fate of nations hangs in the balance, Dr. Mikovits is naming names of those
behind the plague of corruption that places all human life in danger.

(Mikki Willis:) So you made a discovery that conflicted with the agreed-upon
narrative.

(Dr. Mikovits:) (Laughs) Correct!

(Mikki Willis:) And for that, they did everything in their powers to destroy
your life.

(Dr. Mikovits:) Correct.

(Mikki Willis:) You were arrested.

(Dr. Mikovits:) Correct.

(Mikki Willis:) And then you were put under a gag order.

(Dr. Mikovits:) For five years. if I went on social media, if I said anything
at all, they would find new evidence, and put me back in jail. And it was
that one of the few times I cried, and it was because I knew there was no
evidence the first time. And they when you can unleash that kind of force to
force someone into bankruptcy with a perfect credit score, and so that I
couldn’t bring my 97 witnesses which included the heads, Tony Fauci, you
know, Ian Lipkin, the heads of the public health in HHS who would have had to
testify that we did absolutely nothing wrong.



(Mikki Willis:) And so what did they charge you with?

(Dr. Mikovits:) Nothing.

(Mikki Willis:) But you were in jail.

(Dr. Mikovits:) I was held in jail with no charges. I was called a fugitive
from justice, no warrant, literally drug me out of the house. Our neighbors
are looking at what’s going on here. You know, they search my house without a
warrant to literally terrorize my husband for five days. They said if you
don’t find the notebooks if you don’t find the material which was not in my
possession but planted in my house.

(Mikki Willis:) As if you took intellectual property from the laboratory, is
that correct?

(Dr. Mikovits:) Yes. It was intended to appear as if I took confidential
material, names, and intellectual property from the laboratory. And I could
prove beyond a shadow of a doubt that I didn’t. Heads of our entire HHS
colluded and destroyed my reputation. And the Department of Justice and the
FBI sat on it, and kept that case under seal, which means you can’t say
there’s a case or your lawyers are held in contempt of court, so you can’t
even get a lawyer to defend you. So every single due process right was taken
away from me, and to this day remains the same. I have no constitutional
freedoms or rights.

(Mikki Willis:) Yet you sit here. I think a lot of people would probably have
just taken the retirement out early, laid low, but you have decided to come



forth when your gag order has been released to write a book called, Plague of
Corruption – Restoring Faith in the Promise of Science, and you are naming
names.

(Dr. Mikovits:) Absolutely.

(Mikki Willis:) Apparently their attempt to silence you has failed. And I
have to ask how do you sit here with confidence to call out these great
forces and not fear for your life as you leave this building?

(Dr. Mikovits:) Because if we don’t stop this now we can not only forget our
Republic and our freedom but we can forget humanity because we’ll be killed
by this agenda.

(Mikki Willis:) So Anthony Fauci, the man who is heading the pandemic task
force was involved in a cover-up?

(Dr. Mikovits:) He directed the cover-up. And in fact, everybody else was
paid off and paid off big time, millions of dollars in funding from Tony
Fauci, Tony Fauci’s organization National Institute of Allergy and Infectious
Disease. These investigators that committed the fraud continue to this day to
be paid big time by the NIAID.

(Mikki Willis:) And the whole world is listening to his advice on how to
handle this current pandemic. How do we know that what he’s saying is what we
need to be learning?

(Dr. Mikovits:) What he’s saying is absolute propaganda. And the same kind of
propaganda that he’s perpetrated to kill millions since 1984.

(Dr. Anthony Fauci:) We know from this study quite clearly that there will be
a delay in progression significantly greater than for individuals who do not
take the drug.

(Dr. Mikovits:) It started really when I was 25 years old, it was part of the
team that isolated HIV from the saliva and blood of the patients from France
where Luc Montagnier had originally isolated the virus. This was a
confirmatory study. But Tony Fauci and Robert Gallo were working together
then to spin the story in a different way. At that time Dr. Resetti was out
of town, and Tony Fauci says, “you know, we understand that you have a paper
in press, and we want a copy of it.” And I said, “yes there’s a paper in
press, and it’s confidential, and no, I will not give you a copy of it.” He
started screaming at me! Then he said, “give us the paper right now or you’ll
be fired for insubordination. And I just said, “I’m sure when Dr. Resetti
gets back you can have the conversation.”

And so Frank comes back, you know, several weeks later, and is really bullied
into giving Fauci the paper. Fauci holds up the publication of the paper for
several months while Robert Gallo writes his own paper and takes all the
credit, and of course, patents are involved. This delay of the confirmation,
you know, literally led to spreading the virus around, you know, killing
millions!



(Lady news announcer:) Perhaps no one expressed the anguish of AIDS better
than New York writer Larry Kramer. But he was even more angry at the federal
government and the pharmaceutical industry. One person who felt Kramer’s fury
was NIH Dr. Anthony Fauci.

(Dr. Mikovits:) It has still been crushing to me to think that I didn’t know
my work in 1999 was something that had been avoided from 83 and 82 when the
virus was isolated. The virus didn’t have to wait until 84 to be confirmed.
Think of how many people the entire continent of Africa, you know, lost the
generation as that virus was spread through because of the arrogance of a
group of people, and it includes Robert Redfield who’s now the head of the
CDC, right along with Tony Fauci. They were working together to take credit
and make money, and they had the patents on it and tailored them to IO2
therapy which was absolutely the wrong therapy. And had that not happened,
millions wouldn’t have died from HIV.

(Mikki Willis:) How can a man who’s giving, any person who’s giving global
advice for health, own a patent in the solution in the vaccine? Isn’t that a
conflict of interest, or shouldn’t it be?

(Dr. Mikovits:) It is a conflict of interest. And in fact, this is one of the
things that I’ve been saying and would like to say to President Trump, repeal
the Bayh-Dole Act. (Bayh–Dole Act or Patent and Trademark Law Amendments Act
(Pub. L. 96-517, December 12, 1980) is United States legislation dealing with
inventions arising from federal government-funded research.

(From TV excerpt:) Bayh-Dole fundamentally changed the way universities
approach technology transfer, and you can see that best in the statistics.
Universities obtained 16 times as many patents today as they did in 1980. Now
everybody’s getting more patents but still, universities’ share of all
patents in the United States is more than five times greater than it was
before Bayh-Dole. The situation has gotten so bad that one information
technology industry official has publicly referred to universities as “crack
addicts” driven by “small-minded tech transfer offices addicted to patents
royalties”.

(Dr. Mikovits:) That Act gave government workers the right to patent their
discoveries, so to claim intellectual property for discoveries that the
taxpayer paid for. Ever since that happened in the early eighties it



destroyed science. And this allowed the development of those conflicts of
interests. And this is the crime behind letting somebody like Bill Gates with
billions of dollars – nobody elected him – he has no medical background, he
has no expertise, but we let people like that have a voice in this country
while we destroy the lives of millions of people.

(Bill Gates:) Normalcy only returns when we’ve largely vaccinated the entire
global population.

(Mikki Willis:) If we activate mandatory vaccines globally, I imagine these
people stand to make hundreds of billions of dollars that own the vaccines.

(Dr. Mikovits:) And they’ll kill millions as they already have with their
vaccines. There is no vaccine currently on the schedule for any RNA virus
that works.

(Mikki Willis:) So I have to ask you, are you anti-vaccine?

(Dr. Mikovits:) Oh absolutely not! I’m, in fact, vaccine is immune therapy
just like interferon-alpha is immune therapy. So I’m not anti-vaccine. My job
is to develop immune therapies, that’s what vaccines are.

(Mikki Willis:) Do you believe that this virus was created in a laboratory?

(Dr. Mikovits:) I wouldn’t use the word created, but you can’t say naturally-
occurring if it was by way of the laboratory. So it’s very clear this virus
was manipulated, this family of viruses was manipulated and studied in a
laboratory where the animals were taken into the laboratory and this is what
was released whether deliberate or not. That cannot be naturally-occurring.
Somebody didn’t go to a market, get a bat, the virus didn’t jump directly to
humans. That’s not how it works. That’s accelerated viral evolution. If it
was a natural occurrence, it would take it up to 800 years to occur. This
occurred from SARS one within a decade. That’s not naturally occurring.

(Mikki Willis:) And you have any ideas of where this occurred?

(Dr. Mikovits:) Oh yeah. I’m sure it occurred between the North Carolina
laboratories, Fort Detrick US Army Research Institute of infectious disease
and the Wuhan laboratory.

(TV announcer:) 3.7 million dollars flowed from the National Institutes of
Health here in the U.S. to the Wuhan lab in China, the same lab where many
people have said that this corona virus infection first originated. We also
now know that NI-AID, the department associated with the National Institutes
of Health, of which Dr. Anthony Fauci is in control, had already been
conducting experiments with the Wuhan lab in the past in regard to corona
virus. If Dr. Anthony Falci cannot be honest with the public about his
connection to this lab, then Fauci has to go.

(Dr. Mikovits:) In 1999 I was working in Fort Detrick, and my job was to
teach Ebola how to infect human cells without killing them. Ebola couldn’t
infect human cells until we took it in the laboratories!



(Mikki Willis:) It’s hard to ignore the death tolls. People have been dying
and they are dying from this in quite alarming numbers. How do you reconcile
that?

(Dr. Mikovits:) It’s pretty easy when you see for me when you see what the
government has done and that is that they took, quoting Dr. Birx: “We’ve
taken a very liberal approach to mortality.” (Meaning, Dr. Birx’s doesn’t
care how many people will die? May the reader interpret what she said.)

If my husband were to die who has COPD, his lungs have fibrosis, his lungs
would look exactly like somebody with COVID-19 theoretically, but he has no
evidence of infection. So if you’re not testing, and you don’t have evidence
of infection, and if you walked in there today, you know, they call it
COVID-19. And we hear this from the doctors and nurses who are upset.

(Mikki Willis:) I’ve seen so many doctors online that have made their own web
cam videos just perplexed by the protocol that the CDC had given them.

(Doctor:) Well, last Friday I received a seven-page document that sort of
told me that if I had an 86 year old patient that had pneumonia but was never
tested for COVID-19, but sometime after she came down with pneumonia, we
learned that she had been exposed to her son who had no symptoms, but later
on was identified with COVID-19, that it would be appropriate to diagnose on
the death certificate COVID-19.

(Doctor:) When I’m writing up my death report I’m being pressured to add
COVID. Why is that? Why are we being pressured to add COVID? To maybe
increase the numbers and make it look a little bit worse than it is? I think
so.

(TV interviewer to a doctor:)Why would they want to skew the number of deaths
due to COVID-19?

(Doctor:) Well, fear is a great way to control people, and sometimes people
this ability to think for themselves is paralyzed if they’re frightened
enough. And that’s not what I want people to be. I want people to say we’re
gonna get through this. I’m gonna use my head. I’m gonna go to different
sources. I’m gonna listen to different sources. And I’m gonna think for
myself because that’s what America is about.

(Dr. Brix:) If someone dies with COVID-19 we are counting that as a COVID-19
death.

(Dr. Mikovits:) You don’t die with an infection. You die from an infection.

(Mikki Willis:) I’ve talked with doctors who have admitted that they are
being incentivized to list patients that are sick or have died with COVID-19.

(Dr. Mikovits:) Yeah, $13,000 for Medicare if you call it COVID-19.

(TV announcer:) Right now Medicare is determined that if you have a COVID-19
admission to the hospital, you’ll get paid $13,000. if that COVID-19 patient
goes on a ventilator, you get thirty nine thousand dollars, three times as



much.

(Dr. Mikovits:) And you’ve killed them with the ventilator because you gave
them the wrong treatment.

(A doctor on video:) All the things that just don’t make sense, the patients
I’m seeing in front of me, the lungs I’m trying to improve, have led me to
believe that we are operating under a medical paradigm that is untrue. and I
fear that this misguided treatment will lead to a tremendous amount of harm
to a great number of people in a very short time.

(Mikki Willis:) My next question is about Italy. I want to know why Italy was
hit so hard.

(Dr. Mikovits:) Italy has a very old population. They’re very sick with
inflammatory disorders they got at the beginning of 2019, an untested new
form of influenza vaccine that had four different strains of influenza
including the highly pathogenic H1N1. That vaccine was grown in a cell line,
a dog cell line, dogs have lots of coronaviruses, and that’s why they’re not
testing there. You could just say, “oh it was that!”

(News announcer:) As the country begins emerging from the worst of the corona
virus epidemic one question remains. What happened to all the
hydroxychloroquine?

(A doctor:) We know that hydroxychloroquine and zinc are working great for
patients. And then Fauci comes out and says “there’s no double-blind control
placebo study” which, by the way, Dr. Fauci, is there going to be a double-
blind control placebo study of your vaccine? Is there?

(News announcer:) In a survey polling nearly 2,300 doctors in some 30
countries hydroxychloroquine was ranked as the most effective medication to
treat the virus.

(Dr. Mikovits:) The AMA was saying you know doctors will lose their license
if they use hydroxychloroquine, the anti-malarial drug that’s been on the
list of essential medicine worldwide for 70 years! Dr. Fauci calls that
anecdotal data! It’s not storytelling if we have thousands of pages of data
saying it’s effective against these families of viruses! This is essential
medicine, and they keep it from the people, not only now, but back in autism
with our discovery, there was an old antiviral drug hundred-year-old drug
called seromon on the WHO list of essential medicine. You literally gave kids
with autism a voice, a life. What did Bayer and Monsanto do? They took it
away from everybody! You couldn’t get it to save your life right now. We
tried, believe me, every way we could. So when you take away a medicine, and
not just the WHO, the FDA, the CDC, Tony Fauci, close everything. Just end it
all and we’ve got a healthy world again, and we got tons of money because we
can take all that money they’re making on their patents and we can give it to
the victims of this plague of corruption.

(Mikki Willis:) Is it safe to say that anything that cannot be patented has
been shut down intentionally because there’s no way to profit from it? – All



these natural remedies that we have had forever.

(Dr. Mikovits:) Absolutely. That’s fair to say. And that’s exactly what’s
going on in COVID-19. The game is to prevent the therapies until everyone is
infected and push the vaccines knowing that the flu vaccines increase the
odds by 36 percent of getting COVID-19!

(Mikki Willis:) Where does that data come?

(Dr. Mikovits:) From a publication last year where the military who had been
vaccinated with influenza were more susceptible to corona viruses. Corona
viruses are in every animal. So if you’ve ever had a flu vaccine, you were
injected with corona viruses. and then to put on a mask …

(Doctor:) This doesn’t make any sense. We wear masks in an acute setting to
protect us. We’re not wearing masks. Why is that? Because we understand
microbiology, we understand immunology, and we want strong immune systems.
Our immune system is used to touching. We share bacteria staphylococcus,
staphylococcal bacteria, viruses. We develop an immune response daily to this
stuff. When you take that away from me, my immune system drops. As I shelter
in place, my immune system drops. You keep me there for months, it drops
more. And now I’m at home hand-washing vigorously, washing the counters,
worried about things that are indeed what I need to survive.

(A doctor next to the first doctor:) You know you’re not immunodeficient, and
you’re not elderly, you should be able to go out without any gloves and
without a mask. I think if you are those things you should either set shelter
in place or wear a mask and gloves. I don’t think everybody needs to wear
masks and gloves because it reduces your bacterial flora. It doesn’t allow
you to interact with society and your bacterial flora and your viruses, your
friends that protect you from other diseases end up going away, and now
you’re more likely to get opportunistic infections, infections that are
hoping you don’t have your good bugs fighting for you if that makes sense.

(Another doctor:) And then as we all come out of shelter-in-place with a
lower immune system and start trading viruses, bacteria, what do you think is
gonna happen? Disease is gonna spike!

(Another doctor:) I guarantee when we reopen there’s going to be a huge huge
amount of illness that’s going to be rampant. The building blocks of your
immune system is virus and bacteria, end of story.

(Dr. Mikovits:) Wearing the mask literally activates your own virus. You’re
getting sick from your own reactivated corona virus expressions, and if it
happens to be SARS-CoV-2, then you’ve got a big problem.

(Mikki Willis:) You’re not the first virologist who has told me that we’re
doing the exact opposite of what we should be doing to contain and to create
immunity from this virus.

(Dr. Mikovits:) Why would you close the beach? You’ve got sequences in the
soil, in the sand. You’ve got healing microbes in the ocean in the saltwater.
That’s insanity! (Thank God the governor of Guam re-opened the beaches!)



(Mikki Willis:) These institutions that are polluting our environment and our
bodies, there was a time when they actually had to fight their own battles,
but they’ve done such a great job at manipulating the masses, that it’s other
people shutting down other citizens, and the big tech platforms follow suit,
and they shut everything down. There is no dissenting voices allowed anymore
in this free country, which is something I never thought I would live to see.

(Dr. Mikovits:) Nor would I except what I’ve experienced since 2011. It’s
beyond comprehension how a society can be so fooled that the types of
propaganda continue to where they’re just driving us to hate each other.
Hopefully, this is the wake-up call of all America to realize this makes no
sense, and we win because it will take down the whole program with
information like this. And for me it’s the great news that the doctors are
waking up and saying “wait a minute!”

(Doctor:) You doctors that are watching this and I see a lot of you right
here, why are you not getting loud? I’m here to defend you. I’m here to
defend my freedoms. I’m here to defend my family’s freedoms, my patients
rights to choose what to do with their life. I’m just blown away! And I’m
blown away why there are not more doctors like me talking about this all over
the place. We should be banding together right now! You need to wake up
because your liberties are getting taken away from you all because of fake
news is out there. This is wrong! People should be going to jail for this
stuff.

(Dr. Mikovits:) So it’s not the scientists who are in any way dishonest.
They’re listening to people who for more than 40 years have controlled who
gets funded, what gets published, and I’m sorry to say many many people will
simply take the money and the fame and that support, things that absolutely
aren’t true.

(Mikki Willis:) What do you say to the medical professionals that are just
beginning to get a glimpse of the depth to which they have been misled and
steered away from their oath to do no harm?

(Dr. Mikovits:) I say forgive yourselves. It’s the hardest thing to realize
for all of us and is that with all the best intentions we studied we learned
what we thought was the truth we had no idea that the data that we were being
told was true, was not true. We’ve been taught now in our schools a very
different science, you don’t get funded if you don’t speak the party line you
don’t get published. That was probably the hardest thing for me to take, is
understanding that scientific journals would twist the discovery that should
have healed all.

(Lady doctor:) Will the scientific community have the courage to answer the
question of whether these diseases might have been of their own creation?
Thank you. (Applause)

(Dr. Mikovits:) So what we did pretty much ever since I got out of jail, we
started an education company. We wake up doctors. And it’s very difficult,
but every doctor who realized they may have been part of the problem has now
turned that around to march toward a better society and restore faith in the



promise of medicine. That’s all we can do.

(Mikki Willis:) Well, Dr. Mikovits, thank you so much for your time it’s been
a real honor to sit here with you and particularly thank you for your
courage.

(Dr. Mikovits:) Thank You Mikki, I appreciate it a lot.

(Dr. Anthony Fauci:) The idea that we are now a few days away from a new
administration, given as you heard from the introduction that I have been
around for a while and have had the opportunity of serving in five
administrations, I thought I would bring that perspective to the topic today
as the issue of pandemic preparedness. And if there’s one message that I want
to leave with you today is that there is no question that there will be a
surprise outbreak. … The thing that we’re extraordinarily confident about is
that we are going to see this in the next few years. Thank you. (Applause)

(End of part 1 of Plandemic)


